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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2018-813 
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Introduced by Council Member Brosche
Date of Introduction: November 13, 2018
Committee(s) of Reference: R
Date of Analysis: November 15, 2018 
Type of Action: Resolution urging the termination of a donation agreement 
Bill Summary: This bill is a resolution urging the Administration to terminate the donation agreement approved by Ordinance 2018-544-E and to return the $2,775,000 grant received from the Embassy of the United Arab Emirates. 
Background Information: In September 2017, the Embassy of the United Arab Emirates announced that it would provide $10,000,000 in funding to the State of Florida for Hurricane Irma relief. After Volunteer Florida officials reached out to the Curry Administration as to funding opportunities tied to the Embassy relief funding, the Administration submitted a proposal which included funding requests from local non-profits, the School Board and the City. In March 2018, members of the Embassy staff visited Jacksonville and the sites identified in the funding proposal. Subsequently, several months later the Administration learned that that the Embassy would award $2,775,000 to the City of Jacksonville for the proposed projects. After Ordinance 2018-544 was introduced, members of the Administration briefed Council Members about the bill. On September 11, 2018, Ordinance 2018-544-E was adopted authorizing funding from the Embassy of the United Arab Emirates for Hurricane Irma relief, neighborhood restoration and downtown homelessness.
The bill’s sponsor believes that prior to the grant award, public awareness efforts were minimal and while the nonprofit community was involved in the process, overall the UAE desired a low public profile. During a press conference about the UAE donation, the bill sponsor perceived unwillingness by the UAE and the Mayor’s administration to answer media questions. Subsequently, post-appropriation circumstances have raised questions about the acceptance of a grant from a foreign government.  City Council believes that the City can provide for the UAE grant funded projects using the City’s existing $1.2 billion 2018-2019 budget or $166 million 2018-2019 capital improvement budget. Legislation appropriating funds from the General Fund for the selected projects was introduced concurrently with this resolution.
Policy Impact Area: Grant funding from the Embassy of the United Arab Emirates
Fiscal Impact: Return of $2,775,000 in grant funds to the Embassy of the United Arab Emirates
Analyst: Hampsey
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